Docket No. FAA–2006–26488; Directorate Identifier 2006–NE–43–AD
Fuel Manifold Snap Ring NPRM Comments 

1. Recommend a 5 year end date be incorporated to ensure that low utilization operators comply within a reasonable amount of time

2. Recommended changes to Table 1:

· Reformat Table 1.  It is somewhat difficult to follow as currently written.  A space or a line should separate different items.  

· GE only recommends mandating the Category 3 portion of the SB for the drainless fuel manifold (pre CF6-80C2 SB 73-02530.  The Category 5 portion of the SB for the drained fuel manifold should not be mandated.  Therefore the 2nd item in the table should be no action required.  Change order of the lines accordingly.
The drained system does not require the new snap ring to retain the drain shroud on the fuel nozzle.  Since the system is drained overboard, the drain shroud is not subjected to high internal pressure in the case of a fuel supply tube leaking internally.  Therefore, the force applied to the retention feature of the drain shroud is minimal.

· Currently the table states that engines that have incorporated SB 73-0253 are affected.  This may imply that engines were built in production with the drainless manifold are affected.  However, it may be clearer if the language of the AD were written to specifically say that it includes drainless systems put on production engines. 

3. There is mixed nomenclature “snap ring” and “retaining ring” throughout the document.  It should be called out as “snap ring” in all locations to be consistent with the nomenclature in the Service Bulletin.

4. In the compliance section, a note or statement should be added to verify that operators that have complied with a previous revision of SB 73-0337 are in compliance with the AD.
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